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Re: RTI and Privacy Review 

 

QUT welcomes the opportunity to comment on the 2016 Review of the RTI and Privacy Acts. 

 

We have responded to the issues that are relevant to QUT and reflect our experience of the 

operation of the RTI and IP Acts since 2009. 

 

Question 1.  Are the objects of the RTI Act being met? Is the push model working? Are there 

ways in which the objects could be better met?  

The push model is effective and has assisted QUT in developing administrative access schemes for 

disclosing information to students and to the community. The model reduces the reliance on formal 

application processes which are costly for the University and the public. 

 

Question 2.  Is the privacy object of the IP Act being met? Is personal information in the 

public sector environment dealt with fairly? Are there ways that this object could be better 

met? 

The principles based approach is technology neutral and has been an enduring and largely effective 

way of managing privacy in a rapidly changing information landscape. QUT has some concerns with 

regard to transfer of information overseas and data analytics that are addressed in Q26 and Q27. 

 

Question 3.  Should the way the RTI Act and Chapter 3 of the IP Act applies to GOCs, 

statutory bodies with commercial interests and similar entities be changed? If so, in what 

way? Is there justification for treating some GOCs differently to others? 

The push model is aligned with the Government’s 2012 Open Data initiatives.  QUT is strongly 

supportive of open data and is a pioneer in open access to research and research data, publishing 

some 73 000 works and providing 21.5 million downloads since 2005. It is conceivable that the RTI 

Act could be amended to require certain data to be published. However, due to the commercial 

nature of the environment in which universities operate, competing for student enrolments and for 

research funding in international and domestic markets, QUT would be strongly opposed to a 

legislative mandate that required commercially sensitive information to be released in a way that 

placed the University at a disadvantage compared competitors, both in the public or private sectors.  

 

Question 7.  Has anything changed since 2013 to suggest there is no longer support for one 

single point of access under the RTI Act for both personal and non-personal information? 

Separate access points for personal and non-personal information is confusing for applicants. There 

would be some operational benefit to QUT in having a single point of access.  
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